Pembroke Meadows Civic League
General Membership Meeting
September 20, 2018

Anita Wyche, Financial Empowerment Coordinator with the City of Virginia Beach,
was our guest speaker. She presented very helpful information on a Financial
Wellness Program that is available through the Department of Human Services. It
is a ten-month free program to help citizens learn different ways to save and
improve their money management skills with incentives such as matched savings.
The neighboring cities of Norfolk, Chesapeake and Portsmouth are now also
involved. Business and individual donations are used for funding and volunteers
are needed. Those interested in helping would be provided free training. Ms.
Wyche gave out pamphlets with additional information and contact numbers.

After the presentation, Kate Nixon called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.

Carol Moore gave the Treasurer's Report as of 8/31/18 as follows:

e Business Money Market $76,581.52
e Civic League Checking 4,373.19
e Total Cash and Bank Accounts 80,954.71
e Liabilities 00.00
e Overall Total $80,954.71

Carol noted that the pool has not received the transfer from the money market
account yet.

Garden Club Report:

The proposal we have regarding maintenance for the median strip was discussed.
The Garden Club is gathering information from numerous landscapers and getting
some data from the Master Gardener Program. Mentioned were things like
mulching and weeding which would supplement what the city provides. Also we
might want to look at putting some year round plantings in front of the gazebo
such as evergreens.

Pump Station Information:

Kate mentioned that the pump station is under construction on the Meadows side.
She said that if anyone had any concerns they should call Public Utilities.
Halloween Walk:

Volunteers are needed. Immediately after, the pool will have a Chili Cook-off
fundraiser. Additional information is forthcoming.



Upcoming Elections:
Civic League elections are coming up - let us know if you want to be involved.

The meeting was adjourned at 8 p.m.






